

MASCNA Meeting Minutes

July 28th, 2024

Next Meeting:

Sunday, August 25th, 2024 @ 2:00 PM

[First Presbyterian Church, 189 Church St. RM 049, Marietta, GA 30060](#)

Table of Contents

About.....	2
Subcommittee Meeting Dates.....	3
Call to Order.....	4
Group Roll Call.....	4
MASC Admin & Subcommittee Roll Call.....	5
Area Business.....	6
Open Forum.....	6
Admin Reports.....	7
ASC Chair Report.....	7
ASC Vice Chair Report.....	7
Secretary Report.....	7
Treasurer Report.....	7
Regional Committee Member (RCM) Report.....	7
Literature Distribution Report.....	7
Subcommittee Reports.....	8
Policy Report.....	8
Activities Report.....	8
Hospitals & Institutions (H&I) Report.....	8
Public Relations (PR) Report.....	9
Writing Steps in Recovery (WSR) Report.....	9
24 Hour Room Report.....	9
Ad-Hoc Financial Policy Subcommittee.....	9
Old Business.....	10
Regional Nominations and Topics.....	10
Nominations.....	10
Elections.....	11
New Business.....	11
Motions.....	11
Group Reports.....	12
Celebration Summary.....	12
Birthdays.....	12
Group Celebrations, Events, and Activities.....	13
Detailed Group Reports.....	13

Adjournment..... 14

Summary For GSRs..... 14

 Next ASC Meeting..... 16

Attachments..... 17

References..... 19

About

This document contains the minutes and notes for the Marietta Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous. This [About](#) section is to help you read and understand these minutes a little easier.

We use highlights to call out **important information**, voting results (**pass/elected**, **fail/oppose**), and items that need to go **back to home groups** for discussion and/or voting.

The [Opening Page](#) contains the date of this Area meeting, the date and time of the next Area meeting and a [Table of Contents](#) to help navigate this document.

The upcoming [Subcommittee Meeting Dates](#) are listed first. Admin and Subcommittee Reports are located under [Area Business](#). [Motions being voted on at this Area meeting](#) are typically located in [Old Business](#) (but some may be under New Business). [New motions that go back to home groups](#) are typically located under [New Business](#). Nominating and Electing trusted servants typically happens under [Nominations](#) and [Elections](#). Reports from the GSRs (Group Service Representatives) are summarized under [Group Reports](#) and you can find all upcoming [Birthdays](#), [Celebrations](#), and [Activities](#) there as well.

The [Adjournment](#) section closes out the ASC meeting

The [Attachments](#) section lists all reports, motions, flyers, and other submissions to the secretary.

The [Summary for GSRs](#) section contains a helpful summary of the important information for GSRs to **bring back to their home groups**, such as election results, area and region motions, and important homegroup updates for the area

Lastly, there is a [References](#) section that contains direct links to forms, documents, policy, and various other helpful resources for members.

Thank you for your service!

Subcommittee Meeting Dates

- **Activities Subcommittee**
 - **When:** 8/25/2024 at 1:00 PM
 - **Where:** [First Presbyterian Church, 189 Church St. Marietta, GA 30060, Room 049](#)
- **H&I Subcommittee**
 - **When:** 8/18/2024 at 4:00 PM
 - **Where:** Virtually on Zoom
 - **Zoom ID:** 224 495 4586
 - **Passcode:** 059327
 - **Link:** <https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2244954586?pwd=YXBVakN3OTFqSzk4anlKSklkSkEvVmlkQT09>
- **Policy Subcommittee**
 - **Policy Chair position is vacant, not currently meeting**
- **PR Subcommittee**
 - **When:** 8/25/2024 at 1:00 PM
 - **Where:** [First Presbyterian Church, 189 Church St. Marietta, GA 30060, Room 049](#)
- **24-Hour Room Subcommittee**
 - **Not currently meeting**

Call to Order

- Call to order at 2:01pm
- The Purpose of the Area Read by: Kelly C.
- The 12 Traditions Read by: Tom C.
- The 12 Concepts Read by: Merrit H.

Group Roll Call

Historical Area Attendance: [x AreaAttendance.xlsx](#)

Contacts: [x Contacts.xlsx](#)

<u>Group</u>	<u>GSR</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Comments</u>
Another Chance	Martin H.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Architects of Adversity	David H.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Breakfast Club	Jay H.	<input type="checkbox"/>	
End of the Road	Chris K.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Firehouse	Stan O.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Hold On to Hope	John H.	<input type="checkbox"/>	Off Quorum
Living the Program	Tom C.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
NA at Noon	Geno B.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
New Way of Life	Mandy	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Off Quorum
One is Too Many	Shelly H.	<input type="checkbox"/>	Off Quorum
Renegades	Asa B.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Rose Group Redux	Michael	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Off Quorum
Serenity on the Square	Chris R.	<input type="checkbox"/>	Off Quorum
Spiritual Awakenings	Stephen R.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Staying Clean		<input type="checkbox"/>	Off Quorum
Sunday Service	John C.	<input type="checkbox"/>	
Surrender on Sunday	Jason S.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
T.A.C.O. Tuesday	Courtney M.	<input type="checkbox"/>	
Unity Group	Jayden R.	<input type="checkbox"/>	Off Quorum
We Are Enough	Jayden	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Voting Privileges at next ASC
We Group	Mike	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Off Quorum
Welcome Home	Ashley	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	

MASC Admin & Subcommittee Roll Call

Contacts: [x Contacts.xlsx](#)

<u>Position</u>	<u>Name</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Comments</u>
ASC Chair	Chris B.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
ASC Vice Chair	Amanda S.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Secretary	David M.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Secretary Alternate	VACANT	VACANT	VACANT
Treasurer	Katey G.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Treasurer Alternate	VACANT	<input type="checkbox"/>	VACANT
Regional Committee Member	Kunal K.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Regional Committee Member Alternate	VACANT	<input type="checkbox"/>	VACANT
Literature Distribution Chair	VACANT	<input type="checkbox"/>	VACANT
Literature Distribution Chair Alternate	VACANT	VACANT	VACANT
Policy Parliamentarian/Chair	VACANT	VACANT	VACANT
Activities Chair	Kelly C.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Public Relations (PR) Chair	Merrit H.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	
Hospitals & Institutions (H&I) Chair	Vacant	<input type="checkbox"/>	
Writing Steps in Recovery (WSR) Chair	VACANT	VACANT	VACANT
24 Hour Room Chair	Nicole N.	<input type="checkbox"/>	
Ad-Hoc Financial Policy Chair	Austin B.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	

Area Business

Quorum Calculated to be 13 Groups (out of 15 Groups present) - Quorum Met @ 2:05pm

Motion to Approve Last Month's Minutes

- **Maker:** Asa B.
- **Seconded:** Stephen R.
- **Approved by Acclamation**

Open Forum

- Opened at 2:09 pm
- **Asa B.**
 - Had a banner created that was taken down by other addicts. This was hung up in the meeting
 - **Amanda S.** - Seems like a group logo to me. But doesn't look like an NA logo
- **Stephen R.**
 - Had concerns regarding lit situation, that no plan was in place to get literature. How come the admin subcommittee did not pick up the responsibilities? Suggestion of putting in a lit order before area.
 - **Amanda S.** - Empathizes with this, but it isn't fair to require a person in one admin position to fill the responsibilities of another position. One solution was that groups order their own literature. Does not think that literature is an essential function such as treasurer.
 - **Stephen R.** - bring this up to come up with a solution
 - **Chris K.** - agrees with amanda, felt we discussed it clearly at the last area, the lit position is very involved. we are falling short as an area (not admin) if the positions are not filled.
 - **Stephen R.** - asking if the groups can
 - **Mandy** - This is in the responsibilities in policy
 - **Chris B.** - The consensus reached at the last area is that there is a difference between a subcommittee chair and an admin subcommittee chair position. The interpretation given at the last area is that the vice chair is not responsible to fill multiple subcommittee chair positions.
 - **Mandy** - Feels that the policy says the vice chair is supposed to fill these positions or find a solution.
 - **Stephen R.** - My homegroup had a similar view of this. And was wondering what the vice chair is actually doing if we are removing responsibilities
 - **Amanda S.** - read this part in policy. and explained that literature is not an essential function of area.
 - **Asa B.** - pointed out that several other areas do not have literature
 - **Mike** - are we figuring this out as groups?
 - **Chris B.** - yes, that was the discussion and was decided
 - **Stephen R.** - just because we discussed this last area, does not mean it came to an understanding
 - **Rodney W.** - thinks that literature at the area level is an essential function for H&I. but it is very simple to set up an account to order literature from NAWS or Florida. Feeling negativity for service in the area right now, but feels service is amazing.
 - **Tom C.** - Hopes we are not casting Amanda S. as the problem. Everyone knew her position was coming up and wanted to thank Amanda for her service
 - <This conversation continued for awhile without resolution>
- Closed at 2:37pm

Admin Reports

ASC Chair Report

- Chris B was present
- No report to give this month
 - Did go to the bank at 10:30 AM to switch signees
 - **Amanda S.** - this was a 3-4 hour process. Was this normal?
 - **Katey G.** - yes, this is pretty standard
 - There was a conversation about the bank account and whether we are a non profit
 - **Katey G.** will follow up on if we are a non-profit

ASC Vice Chair Report

- Amanda S. was present
- No report this month

Secretary Report

- David M. was present
- No report this month

Treasurer Report

- Katey G. was present
 - Does not have access to wells fargo or zoho account currently.
 - Would like to go back to a system, where people leave their reimbursements at (at area) with the treasurer and the the treasurer gets the reimbursements back to them before the end of area, instead of everyone standing in a line and waiting for reimbursement
- Katey G. sent report:
 - MASCNA Bank Account Balance: \$4,537.91 (After paying church and such)
 - Deposits were made after Area last month totaling \$1,343.00 and \$345.00

Regional Committee Member (RCM) Report

- Kunal K. was present
- No report this month
- Kunal will be holding a GSR workshop after this area

Literature Distribution Report

- Position is vacant

Subcommittee Reports

Policy Report

- Position is vacant

Activities Report

- Kelly C was present
- Kelly sent report: [20_SubcommitteeReport_Activities_07-2024.pdf](#)
 - Hey family!
We had an attendance of about 40 people at the beach bash. We had \$90 brought in for area donations. The initial budgeted amount was \$200 for the event. We spent \$115 to rent the pavilion and \$182.22 for supplies for the event. We are asking for reimbursement in the amount of \$97.22 as we spent more on supplies than anticipated. Items bought are listed below. It was an overall great turn out! Our next event planned will be an arcade day in September 14th (7pm-12am) at Blue Ghost Arcade!
In loving service,
Kelly C
 - **Next Activities Subcommittee Meeting:**
 - **When:** 8/25/2024 at 1:00 PM
 - **Where:** [First Presbyterian Church, 189 Church St. Marietta, GA 30060, Room 049](#)

Hospitals & Institutions (H&I) Report

- Julie N. was present
- Julie sent report: [20_SubcommitteeReport_HI_07-2024.pdf](#)
 - **Homegroup Sign Up sheet for meetings:**
 - A signup sheet has been created so that homegroup members can pick a date, provide their clean date, phone, & email so they can get oriented. The link is <https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D45AFA622A5FAC52-48037590-hihomegroup>
 - We have vacant positions available for Secretary, and Alt Secretary.
 - Still trying to get our literature in digital copy into local jails and figure out what the correct process is for that. I received a response from our Regional H&I Chair and she has put me in contact with Joann R., the SEZF H&I Task Force Leader. I will reach out and try to find more information in the coming weeks and then connect with PR about initiating those conversations with Cobb County Jail and Cherokee County Jail.
 - We have 5 new members to the subcommittee and the Firehouse homegroup has taken a shift at Recovery Village
 - Please see attached report for full report
 - **Next H&I Subcommittee Meeting:**
 - **When:** 8/18/2024 at 4:00 PM
 - **Where:** Virtually on Zoom
 - **Zoom ID:** 224 495 4586
 - **Passcode:** 059327
 - **Link:** <https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2244954586?pwd=YXBVakN3OTFqSzk4anlKSklkSkEvVmlkQT09>

Public Relations (PR) Report

- Merritt H. was present
- Merritt sent report: [20_SubcommitteeReport_PR_07-2024.pdf](#)
 - **Hold onto hope does meet, but**
 - North Georgia State Fair booth Sept. 19-29th. Reaching out to Tod Miller 770-423-1330. See if we can negotiate a lower fee since we are non-profit. Utilize Region pop up booth display.
 - Looking into Fire stations presentation to be able to put up posters
 - **Meetings off Quorum for 1 year:**
 - Hold on to Hope- NA meeting. Needs support. Lots of newcomers
 - One is Too Many Monday 7-8pm Northminster Pres. Church in Roswell.
 - Cathy will check it out
 - Staying clean - Friday 7-8pm The Arena in Cartersville.
 - Merritt will check it out
- **Next PR Subcommittee Meeting:**
 - **When:** 8/25/2024 at 1:00 PM
 - **Where:** [First Presbyterian Church, 189 Church St. Marietta, GA 30060, Room 049](#)

Writing Steps in Recovery (WSR) Report

- **Position is Vacant, Chris K. (Postal Facilitator) gave report**
- Chris K. sent report: [20_SubcommitteeReport_WSR_07-2024.pdf](#)
 - Total Letters Received: 20
 - New Letters: 18
 - Total Workbooks Ordered: 1
 - Looking for writers - really there are only 3 people that are taking all the letters. Can use both men and women to work as step guides
 - **Requirements:** 2 years clean time and at least through the 9th step. DO not have to be local

24 Hour Room Report

- Kissa was present
- Nicole sent report: [20_SubcommitteeReport_24HourRoom_07-2024.pdf](#)
 - The dates will December 22nd - January 1st
 - first in person meeting will be this Sunday, August 4th before Architects
 - We still need support in the way of trusted servants. Please consider being of service for this incredible event!
- **Next 24 Hour Room Subcommittee Meeting:**
 - **When:** 8/4/2024 at 6:00 PM and 8/23/2024 at 6:00pm
 - **Where:** [Bethany United Methodist Church, 760 Hurt Rd SW, Smyrna, GA 30082](#)

Ad-Hoc Financial Policy Subcommittee

- Austin B. was present

- Austin sent report: [21_AdHocSubcommitteeReport_Financial_07-2024.pdf](#)
 - **Proposal:** [21_AdHocSubcommitteeReport_Financial_Proposal_07-2024.pdf](#)
 - Submitting a motion to update policy based on the discussion at the last area.
 - **Amanda S.** - before the lit chair started using their own money, we would have our literature fronted and then would send a check after.
 - **Chris K.** - When WSR orders workbooks they (NAWS) ship the orders, and then I send the reimbursement to the treasurer, who then pays NAWS, so they front the order in some way.
 - **Austin B.** said he would talk to Chris about this
 - **Please see the attached report and proposal from the subcommittee, it is really to much to just include here in the minutes**
- **Next Ad-Hoc Policy Subcommittee Meeting:**
 - **When:** 08/19/2024 @ 7:30 virtually using Microsoft Teams
 - Reach out to Austin B. directly to join the meeting
- **NOTE:** The above was also discussed in [Open Forum](#)

Old Business

- **Motion 06-001**
 - **Maker:** Chris B. (Vice-Chair, MASCNA)
 - **Second:** Stan O. (GSR, Firehouse)
 - **Reads:** “To remove from MASCNA Policy, Article 3, Section C. Part 2.C the following: ‘Coordinates the activities of ASC subcommittees when needed.’”
 - **Intent:** “This line exists in contradiction to part d (next line), which was passed more recently to make the reality of serving as Vice-Chair more reasonable for potential trusted servants. We passed part D to remove the expectation that the Vice-Chair potentially be required to handle all subcommittees in the event that all subcommittee chair positions were vacant. This is not a realistic expectation to place on a single position.”
 - **Result:** Went Back to Homegroups
 - **Vote:** Yes - 8, No - 2, Abstain - 0
 - **Result:** **Passed**

Regional Nominations and Topics

Results of previous region meeting votes.

- **None**

Nominations

The table below shows nominations for trusted servant positions


Position	Nominee	Action

- None

Elections


The table below shows Elections for trusted servant positions.

Position	Nominee	Vote
H&I Chair	Julie N.	11-0-0

- Julie N. was nominated at the last ASC, election/voting happened at this ASC
 - **Nomination Form & Service Resume:**  50_Nomination_HIChair_JulieN.pdf
 - **Vote:** Yes - 11, No - 0, Abstain - 0
 - **Result:** Elected
- 🎉 Congratulations Julie and thank you for your service! 🎉

New Business

Motions

- **Motion 07-001**
 - **Attachment:**  30_Motions_07-2024.pdf
 - **Maker:** Austin B. (Chair, Ad Hoc Financial Policy)
 - **Second:** Jayson S. (GSR, Surrender on Sunday)
 - **Reads:** “Update MASCNA policy to reflect changes discussed at June ASC:
 - Remove dual signatory requirement & replace with updated expense form requirement to maintain accountability.
 - Realign advance disbursements from “Treasurer Reports” section to reimbursement section and clearly define process as the preferred method of conducting business”
 - **Intent:** “Streamline policy to reflect GA state law’s 2017 changes while still maintaining internal oversight & accountability. Ensure that preferred method of conducting business is reflected in policy & in correct location”
 - **Result:** Back to Homegroups
 - **Discussion:**
 - **Austin B.** - this realigns us while holding accountability, while not shifting responsibility to the bank
 - **Amanda S.** - Do we have a printed copy of the GA law, would you be willing to submit this to groups
 - **Austin B.** - nNo, I would not. This is second hand knowledge from talking with the bank.
 - **Chris K.** - the expense form process adds a signing line on the form
 - **Katey G.** - Would this have to wait until the end of the area to write checks?
 - **Austin B.** - yes, this is the current process
 - **Chris K.** confirmed this is the current process

- **Amanda S.** - looked up the law. If a bank pays a check with dual signers, the bank is responsible to pay that check.
- This will go back to homegroups

Group Reports

Contacts:  Contacts.xlsx

Celebration Summary

All celebrations, activities, and events are also located on the [Marietta Area Website's Calendar and Activities and Events page](#).

Birthdays

Name	Group	Date	Years Clean
Joey M	Renegades	08/02	2
Brian R.	Architects of Adversity	08/02	15
Suzie	NA at Noon	08/02	28
Kat	End of the Road	08/10	10
James L.	Another Chance	08/10	30
Todd M.	We Group	08/15	1
Megan S.	End of the Road	08/21	5
Tasha B.	End of the Road	08/21	5
Mark F.	Living the Program	08/22	37
Nelson R.	Unity Group	08/22	2
David H.	Architects of Adversity	08/23	11
Carrie A.	End of the Road	08/23	25
Chris H.	Another Chance	08/24	18
Joseph R.	Firehouse	08/24	2
Hunter G.	Architects of Adversity	08/30	3
Brandy P.	Unity Group	09/05	16
John C.	Architects of Adversity	09/17	1
Chris K.	End of the Road	09/20	19
Thomas	End of the Road	09/20	16
Asa B.	Renegades	09/29	15
West Georgia Area			
Jesse C.	YANA	08/09	23
Felicia	Back to Life	08/14	5
Janai R.	Surrender at Six	08/15	9
Ty H.	What Can We Do	08/18	8
Krista F.	What Can We Do	08/19	5
Jerrie	On the Right Track	08/24	2
Jules	The Lie is Dead	08/31	6

Name	Group	Date	Years Clean
Rhonda	The Lie is Dead	08/31	13

Group Celebrations, Events, and Activities

Group	Details	Date	Calendar	Flyer
Breakfast Club	3 Year Anniversary 10am-12pm	08/10	HERE	IMG PDF
NA at Noon	Annual Cookout 12-6pm	08/24	HERE	IMG PDF
(W. GA) On the Right Track	17 Year Group Anniversary	08/24	HERE	N/A
GRSCNA	GRSCNA 50th Anniversary Carnival Fundraiser	09/14	HERE	IMG
Activities Subcommittee	Arcade Game Night 7pm-12am	09/14	HERE	IMG

Lots of other Flyers located here:

- [91_Flyers_GRCNA](#) ,
 [92_Flyers_OtherAreas](#) ,
 [93_Flyers_OtherRegions](#)

Detailed Group Reports

Highlights from the GSR Reports are below, for more details, please see the attached GSR Reports. This includes member and attendance stats, changes, & meeting status. [Celebrations and Birthdays are located above.](#)

All submitted GSR Reports as attachments:

- [40_GroupReports_07-2024.pdf](#)

1. Another Chance

a. # of Members: 42 | # of Newcomers: 2 | Avg. Attendance: 12

b. Changes:

No longer a no profanity or offensive language meeting

c. How are meetings going:

Meetings are going good

No Problems

No help requested or needed

d. Upcoming Birthdays:

James L. - 30 Years - 8/10 @ 11:11 AM

Chris H. - 18 Years - 8/24 @ 11:11 AM

2. Architects of Adversity

a. # of Members: ~10 active | # of Newcomers: 5-10 meeting| Avg. Attendance: Tue: 20 / Fr: 30-40

b. Changes:

Not at the moment

c. How are meetings going:

They are going well

d. Upcoming Birthdays:

David H. - 11 Years - 8/23 @ 8pm (clean date is 8/16)

3. NA at Noon

a. **# of Members:** - | **# of Newcomers:** - | **Avg. Attendance:** -

b. **Changes:**

NA @ Noon is moving on August 19th to Smyrna First United Methodist Church, 1315 Concord Rd SE, Smyrna, GA, 30080

NA @ Noon Picnic 12-6

c. **Upcoming Birthdays:**

Suzie - 27 Years - August 2nd

d. **NOTES:** David M. (Secretary, MASCNA) - i will update this location on August 17th and the September printed meeting schedules will reflect this change.

4. New Way of Life

a. **# of Members:** - | **# of Newcomers:** - | **Avg. Attendance:** ~20

b. **Changes:**

No

5. Renegades

a. **# of Members:** 15 | **# of Newcomers:** 10-20 avg. | **Avg. Attendance:** 15

b. **Changes:**

None

c. **How are meetings going:**

Clarity - We were asked to take down our Home Group Banner / reason was it's non-recovery. I would like help responding to this with them

d. **Upcoming Birthdays:**

Asa B. - 15 years - September 29th

Joey M. - 2 years - August 2nd

Adjournment

- **Motion:** Motion to close the ASC Meeting

- **Maker:** Stan O.

- **Second:** Chris K.

- **Approved by Acclamation**

- **Next ASC Meeting Scheduled:**

- Sunday, August 25th, 2024 @ 2:00 PM at [First Presbyterian Church, 189 Church St. Marietta, GA 30060, Room 049](#)

Summary For GSRs

This section includes a summary of Elections, Nominations, Motions Voted on, and New Motions (for both Area and Region) that must go back to homegroups for voting. There is also a section for important announcements from the Group Reports.

Yearly elections were held for trusted servants. Thank you to those stepping out of a position for your service! And thank you to those stepping into positions, or filling another term, you are greatly appreciated!

1 trusted servant was elected at this ASC, **The Marietta Area needs a Literature Distribution Chair!** There were no nominations, so the position is now vacant. **Home groups will not be able to receive literature orders at the ASC meetings**, until the position is filled. **1 Area Motion** is going back to homegroups for a vote, **1 Area Motion** was passed. Activities, Events, and celebrations have been updated on the [website calendar](#) and [in these minutes](#).

- **MASCNA Admin Subcommittee**

- **Literature Distribution Chair Needed!**

- Following this ASC, we have no Literature Distribution Chair. This means that **orders will not be able to be filled at Area Meetings, until a member is nominated and voted into this position**. Please let your homegroup members know.

- **Many Trusted Servant positions rotated this area, so there are not as many reports this month, or reports were given verbally.**

- **MASCNA Subcommittees**

- **Activities** is holding an **Arcade Day** on September 14th in Woodstock, GA

- See flier: ■ [90_Flyers_Activities_ArcadeGameNight_09-14-2024.jpg](#)

- [H&I still needs homegroups to signup for facility meetings](#)

- **PR**

- Looking into North GA State Fair booth

- Looked into 3 meetings which have not been attending area for 1+ years

- **24 Hour Room Subcommittee** will begin meeting again

- **Ad-Hoc Financial Policy Subcommittee** has put forward a Motion (Motion 07-001) which is going back to homegroups for a vote

- **Nominations / Elections**

- **Julie N. was elected for another year as the H&I Chair**

- **Motions:**

- [Motion 07-001: Back to Homegroups](#)

- **Attachment:** ■ [30_Motions_07-2024.pdf](#)

- **Group Reports**

- **NA at Noon** is moving locations starting August 18th, [detailed group reports are above](#)

- Mention our area members' [birthdays](#) and [group celebrations, activities, and events](#)

- **Full Calendar available [HERE](#).**

- **Activities / Events**

- **Activities Subcommittee** will be having an **Arcade Game Night** on 9/14

- **Flier:** ■ [90_Flyers_Activities_ArcadeGameNight_09-14-2024.jpg](#)

- [Calendar Event](#)

- **Breakfast Club 3 Year Anniversary** will be on **August 10th**

- **Flier:** [PDF](#) | [IMG](#)























- [Calendar Event](#)
- **NA at Noon** will be having their **Annual Cookout on August 24th**
 - Flier: [PDF](#) | [IMG](#)
 - [Calendar Event](#)
- **GRSCNA (Service Committee)**
 - **50th Anniversary Carnival Fundraiser on September 14th**
 - Flier:  91_Flyers_GRSCNA_50thAnniversaryCarnival_09-14-2024.jpg
 - [Calendar Event](#)
- **GRCNA (Convention)**
 - **GRCNA Seeking Speakers for 43rd Annual Convention**
 - Flier:  91_Flyers_GRCNA_SpeakerSeekers_08-01-2024.pdf
 - **GRCNA 43 Convention Fliers**
 - Flier (Black):  91_Flyers_GRCNA43_Dark_02-27-2025.jpg
 - Flier (White):  91_Flyers_GRCNA43_02-27-2025.pdf


Next ASC Meeting

Sunday, August 25th, 2024 @ 2:00 PM at [First Presbyterian Church, 189 Church St. Marietta, GA 30060, Room 049](#)



Attachments

This section contains all the attachments, reports, motions, flyers, and miscellaneous files submitted to the secretary for inclusion in this month's minutes.





1. **ALL Minutes:**  Minutes
2. **Area Contacts SpreadSheet**
 - a.  Contacts.xlsx
3. **Area Attendance**
 - a.  AreaAttendance.xlsx
4. **Admin Reports**
 - a. **Chair:** N/A
 - b. **Vice Chair:** N/A
 - c. **Secretary:** N/A
 - d. **Treasurer:** N/A
 - e. **RCM:** N/A
 - f. **Literature:** <VACANT>
5. **Subcommittee Reports**
 - a. **Policy:** <VACANT>
 - b. **Activities:**  20_SubcommitteeReport_Activities_07-2024.pdf
 - c. **H&I:**  20_SubcommitteeReport_HI_07-2024.pdf
 - d. **PR:**  20_SubcommitteeReport_PR_07-2024.pdf
 - e. **WSR:**  20_SubcommitteeReport_WSR_07-2024.pdf
 - f. **24 Hour Room:**  20_SubcommitteeReport_24HourRoom_07-2024.pdf
 - g. **Ad-Hoc Financial Policy:**  21_AdHocSubcommitteeReport_Financial_07-2024.pdf
 - i. **Proposal:**  21_AdHocSubcommitteeReport_Financial_Proposal_07-2024.pdf
6. **Nominations & Service Resumes:** N/A
7. **Motions:**  30_Motions_07-2024.pdf
8. **Group Reports:**  40_GroupReports_07-2024.pdf
9. **Meeting List:**  70_MeetingList_07-2024.pdf
10. **Miscellaneous:** N/A
11. **Flyers**
 - a. **World Convention 38 Flyer:**  90_Flyers_NAWS_WCNA38.pdf
 - b. **H&I:**  90_Flyers_HandI-Flyer.jpg
 - c. **Activities & Events:**
 - i.  90_Flyers_MASCNA_BreakfastClub3YearAnniversary_08-10-2024.pdf
 - ii.  90_Flyers_MASCNA_NaAtNoon_AnnualCookout_08-24-2024.pdf
 - iii.  90_Flyers_Activities_ArcadeGameNight_09-14-2024.jpg
 - iv. **GRCNA:**
 1.  91_Flyers_GRCNA_SpeakerSeekers_08-01-2024.pdf
 2.  91_Flyers_GRCNA43_02-27-2025.pdf
 3.  91_Flyers_GRCNA43_Dark_02-27-2025.jpg
 4.  91_Flyers_GRCNA43_FundraiserBBQCarWash.jpg

5.  91_Flyers_GRSCNA_50thAnniversaryCarnival_09-14-2024.jpg

v. Other Areas:

1.  92_Flyers_PASCNA_XXLI_08-10-2024.jpg
2.  92_Flyers_SWATLNA_SerenityWoods_08-30-2024.jpg

vi. Other Regions

1.  93_Flyers_AL_GBACNA28_11-08-2024.pdf
2.  93_Flyers_FL_SFRCNA28_09-20-2024.pdf
3.  93_Flyers_NC_PostsJftConvention_08-23-2024.png
4.  93_Flyers_VA_AVCNA41_01-10-2025.pdf

References

This section contains helpful links, policy, form, etc for members.

1. **Marietta Area of Narcotics Anonymous Website:** <https://mariettana.org>
 - 1.1. **Minutes, Policy, Forms, and Documents**
 - 1.1.1. **Area Minutes:** <https://mariettana.org/mascna-minutes/>
 - 1.1.2. **Area Policy:** <https://mariettana.org/mascna-policy/>
 - 1.1.3. **Forms (Motion, Nomination, GSR, Literature Order, Expense Report, Area Inventory, Service Resume):** <https://mariettana.org/forms/>
 - 1.1.4. **Miscellaneous Area Documents (Guide to Local Services, Robert’s Rules vs Consensus):** <https://mariettana.org/mascna-documents/>
 - 1.2. **Marietta Area Activities and Events:** <https://mariettana.org/activities-flyers/>
 - 1.3. **Marietta Area Calendar (Activities, Meetings, Celebrations):** <https://mariettana.org/marietta-calendar/>
 - 1.4. **Subcommittee Pages**
 - 1.4.1. **24 Hour Room:** <https://mariettana.org/24-hour-room/>
 - 1.4.2. **Hospitals & Institutions:** <https://mariettana.org/hospitals-and-institutions/>
 - 1.4.3. **Writing Steps in Recovery:** <https://mariettana.org/writing-steps-in-recovery/>
 - 1.4.4. **Public Relations:** <https://mariettana.org/public-relations/>
 - 1.5. **Meetings**
 - 1.5.1. **Printable:** <https://mariettana.org/?current-meeting-list=1>
 - 1.5.2. **Meetings Map:** <https://mariettana.org/meetings-map/>
 - 1.6. **Online Literature Order Store:** <https://mariettana.org/shop/>
2. **Google Drive (Web)**
 - 2.1. **Admin**
 - 2.1.1. **Secretary**
 - 2.1.1.1. **Secretary ReadMe.docx**
 - 2.1.2. **AreaAttendance.xlsx**
 - 2.1.3. **Contacts.xlsx**
 - 2.2. **Documents**
 - 2.2.1. **Forms**
 - 2.2.2. **Minutes**
 - 2.2.3. **Misc**
 - 2.2.4. **Policy**
 - 2.3. **Subcommittees**
 - 2.3.1. **24-Hour Room**
 - 2.3.2. **Activities**
 - 2.3.3. **PR**
 - 2.3.4. **Web**
 - 2.3.5. **WSR**